
Dear resident,
Good news – the construction at Gallanough Park (21 Springfield Way)  

is proceeding! After an unexpected delay, the City of Vaughan has hired a new  

contractor to complete the Gallanough Park Stormwater Management Improvements  

Project. The work will now resume and is anticipated to be complete by summer 2024.  

Through this project, important infrastructure improvements are being made to combat the risk  

of flooding in the area during heavy rainfall and ensure the park remains a place families can enjoy  

for generations to come.

With projects of this scale, there can be unforeseen circumstances beyond the control of the City  

that impact construction. Unfortunately, this was the case with the initial construction in Gallanough Park,  

which resulted in delays to the original schedule. Construction is resuming now!

What improvements are coming?
•	a new underground stormwater management facility and overland flow path to mitigate flooding

•	a new storm relief sewer on Arnold Avenue to improve the overall stormwater management in the Thornhill area

(completed December 2022)

Is the park being upgraded? 
Yes! The following enhancements are coming to Gallanough Park:

•	a new and upgraded playground area 

•	new pollinator gardens

•	a new shade structure with seating areas

•	new accessible walkways and furnishings throughout the park

•	new outdoor fitness equipment

We thank you for your continued patience and understanding as the work progresses. 

Construction resumes  
at Gallanough Park
October 2023 



Project inquiries

City of Vaughan 

Infrastructure Delivery department 

905-832-2281, ext. 8917 

gallanough@vaughan.ca

General inquiries
Service Vaughan 

Monday to Friday | 8:30 a.m. to 7:30 p.m. 

905-832-2281 

service@vaughan.ca

vaughan.ca/gallanough


